Minutes of the Joint Meeting between the Parish Council and the Village Hall Management Committee held on Tuesday 23rd June 1981 at 8.00 p.m. in the Village Hall.

Present:
R.T. Summerfield (in the Chair), H.W.H. Easy, Mrs. G.F. Tonks, Mrs. B.C. Waterson, Mr. K.P. Humphries, R. Day, S.B. Poulter, Mr. F. Carlton, Mrs. J. Evans, Mr. G. Scott, Mr. R. Norman, Mr. D. Jones, Mr. J. Daniels and the Parish Clerk B.K. Connor.

Apologies received from Mrs. C. Attle, Mr. P. Kiddle.

Min. 4812 - The Clerk read the minutes of the meeting held on July 1st 1980 and these were duly confirmed and signed.

## Matters Arising: -

Min 4813 Country Park Scheme - R.D. reported that the latest proposal was for the (4415) Country Park area to be signposted from the A10.

This was contrary to the Council's original understanding and should be investigated.

Min 4814 Village Hall Replacement Scheme - R.T.S. stated that the Milton Area (4416)

Primary School to form a Community School rather than extending the Village Hall facilities. It would therefore be necessary to establish the policy before taking the scheme further. Consideration could also be given to building a new hall in a more central location for the newly developed Milton village.

R.N. reported that renovation to date had cost £1200 and there is further work to be completed costing £6-700. The hall is virtually standing on window frames due to rotted timbers. R.T.S. expressed thanks to the Committee for their excellent work particularly in effective savings on contractors quotations.

Min 4815 Village Grass Cutting - R.T.S. explained the situation with regard to the CC/SCDC cutbacks. The Parish Council are to consider the purchase of an appropriate mower and employing someone to carry out the cutting. H.E. still felt that the Recreation Ground should be cut on a voluntary basis by the clubs/organisations who enjoy the facilities. R.N. confirmed that a minute had been passed by the V.H.M.C. to give approval for paying someone to cut the grass using existing equipment but to date H.E. had found volunteers to carry out the work.

The V.H.M.C. offered to contribute to the Parish Council's possible purchase of a new mower since it could be utilised to cut the surrounding areas of the Recreation Ground. B.C.W. raised the question of storage of the new mower and H.E. felt that this could be accommodated in the V.H.M.C.'s storage unit.

Min 4816 Use of Football Pitch - A query had been raised concerning the permission required for other football clubs to use the pitch on the Recreation Ground. R.D. felt very strongly that the V.H.M.C. should be in charge of the letting not as is the case where Milton Football Club have sublet to the Minorians F.C. by means of an agreement. K.P.H. had queried the relevant section of the Constitution with the Charity Commission who agreed that the V.H.M.C. should control the hiring. K.P.H. would let the V.H.M.C. have a copy of the C.C. reply letter for future discussion.

Min 4817 Village Hall Car Parking - R.N. queried the situation with regard to the temporary car park associated with the Country Park Scheme. K.P.H. reported that the C.C. were being asked to defer their decision - further discussions to be held on July 1st concerning the amount and position of the car park being recommended by the S.C.D.C. The Planning Officer is very concerned about the feelings of neighbouring residents who have objected to proposals. R.N. felt that it would be very helpful to expand the existing inadequate car parking facilities. It was agreed that the V.H.M.C. should not take any further action on the project themselves until the situation is resolved.

Min 4818 Youth Facilities - H.E. & G.S. expressed keen interest in providing facilities such as a special meeting place for the youth of the village in the age group 11-16. G.S. felt that the existing Youth Club did not provide sufficient continuity to maintain the necessary interest level. The Parish Council would give further consideration to the suggestion - a possibility to investigate would be the former British Legion Hut in the Lion & Lamb car park.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 10.10 p.m.

Signed Harold Easy Chairman Oct 12 1982 Date

## Minutes of the Planning Sub-Committee Meeting held on June 23rd 1981 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall.

PRESENT: BCW (in the Chair)/RD/SBP/KPH.

- 1. New Applications
- (a) 4819 S/0971/81 J.McMANNIMAN 97 Cambridge Road change of use to storage and occasional workshop activities no comments.
- (b) 4820 S/0992/81 Mr.J.WELCH 28 Fen Road removal of gable pitch roof and fitting of rooflight and removal of two windows no comments.
- (c) 4821 S/1071/81 Mr.G.WALKLING 6 Cambridge Road new vehicular access no comments.

Signed Bery C. Westers w. (Mrs) Chairman 19 February Date 1902